Sent: May 5, 2021 10:10 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca>; Lisa Helps (Mayor)

<LHelps@victoria.ca>; Ben Isitt (Councillor) <BIsitt@victoria.ca>

Subject: Re: Accessible Parking, Transit, and May 6 COTW Agenda item F.2 and Council Agenda item

E.1.b.a Development Approvals Process Review Funding Application

Dear Mayor and Council,

Re: Accessible Parking, and May 6 COTW Agenda item F.2 and Council Agenda item E.1.b.a Development Approvals Process Review Funding Application

I write regarding the above-noted agenda items.

As you know, Fairfield Gonzales Community Association's vision and values include equity, inclusion and sustainability.

We support City efforts to provide more housing diversity and affordability. We respectfully request that the City of Victoria continue existing dialogue and processes with the community to improve accessible parking, and that efforts and progress to date not be set back during any efforts toward parking regulation modernization.

We also respectfully request that the City advocate to the BC Government for improved funding for transit, and for service throughout all parts of our community and the City. This will be key to achieving Victoria's goals under its Climate Leadership Plan.

Many thanks for your consideration of these requests.

Yours truly,

Don Monsour

President

Fairfield Gonzales Community Association